
 

FW Update – Thursday 1st April 2021 

 

Dear Parents,  
 

As we approach the end of the Spring Term we would like to thank our 

whole community of staff and families for working together to ensure 

that our pupils continue to thrive both in and out of school. The 

learning has never stopped; from learning at home to learning at 

school! Positivity will always be a key feature of this school and has 

served us well as the pupils have returned to the normal school 

routine. There has also been a focus on all pupils having a Growth 

Mindset (see the photo of a Year 3 poster on the right) and how our 

words and thought processes have a profound impact on our learning 

across the curriculum.  
 

We are very much looking forward to the restrictions being slowly 

lifted so that children can visit other members of their family and 

spend time with their friends outside of the school environment. We 

know that the children are also excited about the potential of visiting 

zoos and other outdoor events and we are looking forward to them 

telling us all about any experiences they have! With this in mind, 

please continue to adhere to the guidelines issued by the government 

and we have a list of Covid19 reminders and updates on the final 

page of this document. We will also be looking very carefully at our 

own Covid19 risk assessment and we will continue to keep you updated 

of any potential changes e.g. pupils being able to play outside with 

children from the other class in the same year group.  
 

We are mindful that children have worked very hard over the past few months so we have limited the activities within 

the Holiday Home Learning Packs to ensure that all children get a proper break and have more time to be creative 

and explore their outdoor surroundings after a long time at home.  
 

Finally, it brings us great pleasure to announce the Head Pupils for the Summer Term (see the photos below). The 

Head Pupils have displayed many of our character virtues and continue to be role models to others. Congratulations! 
 

We hope you all have a lovely Spring break and we will see you again on Monday 19th April (the timings for the school 

day will remain the same). 
 

Kind regards,  

The FW Leadership Team 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reading in Nursery & Reception 

 

A focus on… 

✅ independence 

✅ oracy 

✅ phoneme manipulation 

✅ handwriting 

✅ on point teaching 

✅ & large doses of laughter! 

 

 

Confident Voices 

We are determined to help all pupils to find and master their Confident Voices!  

 

We have a consistent focus on... 

⚬ oracy  

⚬ expression 

⚬ writing & reading for an audience 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PE in Reception & Year 5 

 

 

Year 4 

Our Year 4 pupils have been learning all the Romans. They have been making shields at home 

and making models of The Pantheon at school!  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FOFW are very excited to be organising an old clothes collection to support you in your  

Spring clear out which will also raise money for the school! Do you have any shoes, clothes, 

handbags, soft toys etc. in good condition to donate? Great! Get them ready and the  

collection date and the details will be announced soon!! 

 

Nursery 

Every day is a busy day in our thriving Nursery. Collaborative learning, making music and being 

creative are just a few of the many activities we focus on all week! Keep it up everyone! 

 



COVID-19 REMINDERS 

Please find a list of Covid-19 reminders below: 

 Please do not send your child to school if you or any member of your household is experiencing 

symptoms of Covid-19. 

 

 Please do not send your child into school if you or any members of your household are awaiting 

the result of a Covid-19 test. 

 

 Parents must follow any quarantine rules if they are returning from overseas. Pupils must not 

attend school if they have been instructed to isolate as part of their quarantine requirements. 

 

 The latest advice can be found within the following 

link: https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/ 

 

 Gatherings in a public or private outdoor space are not permitted if there are more than 6 people 

or 2 households in attendance. Members of the public are strongly encouraged by the police and 

the local authority to report breaches for the safety of our wider community and the organiser 

and attendees may be issued with fines. 

 

 We understand that the past year has been difficult for everyone and we are grateful to all of you 

who have been following the guidelines, but organising or attending a large gathering is currently 

illegal.  

 

COVID-19 UPDATES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From tomorrow, NHS Test and Trace is reintroducing confirmatory PCR testing for positive LFD tests. This 

means that if you do get a positive LFD test then you must get a PCR test to confirm the result.  

 

The PCR test should be booked immediately and be undertaken within 2 days by calling 119 or by clicking 

here. 

 

If you have a positive LFD test result, all close contacts and other members of their household, should 

self-isolate immediately while awaiting the PCR result. If the PCR test is negative, it overrides the LFD 

test and the self-isolation can end. 

 

For more information please click here. 

 

If you should receive a positive test during the Easter holidays please do email the school immediately. 

office@wandsworth.floreat.org.uk 

 

https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhs.uk%2Fconditions%2Fcoronavirus-covid-19%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cc0a1a30397ca49af12ed08d8b8cac3dc%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637462528287957130%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=8%2FyFs9S78DVvomwk%2FdEtyPxrBqXr3iPmL1XyPUY74P8%3D&reserved=0
https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test?utm_source=30%20March%202021%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test?utm_source=30%20March%202021%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://publichealthmatters.blog.gov.uk/2021/03/30/covid-19-reintroducing-confirmatory-pcr-testing/?utm_source=30%20March%202021%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
mailto:office@wandsworth.floreat.org.uk

